


From: Rommy Lopat <weedpatch@gmail.com>
Subject: LIBRARY PARKING HAS BEEN THE PRIORITY SINCE 2016
Date: November 7, 2022 at 8:50:29 PM CST
To: John Johnson <jjohnson@lakeforestlibrary.org>
Cc: Catherine Lemmer <CLemmer@lakeforestlibrary.org>
Reply-To: "weedpatch@gmail.com" <weedpatch@gmail.com>

Here are the minutes of the August 2016 Plan Commission meeting when 
Catherine Lemmer and Board member Carrie Travers described the Library's 
issues with parking and access plus the problem of having a 3-story 
condominium looking down on the "unkempt" back of the Library. As you will 
read, the Plan Commission was completely sympathetic, and by December 2016 
the confidential-until-now Purchase & Sale contract to sell two City-owned lots to 
Mssrs. Altounian and Witmer included land for Library parking. No one has ever 
contemplated otherwise, until now when the City Council tentatively agreed to 
drop Library parking in favor of 2,200 sq ft bit of common open space for a 
21,496 sq ft condo with rooftop decks, 27' from the Library's property line. 

I urge the Library Board to strongly fight for its long-promised parking. In my 
opinion, it is more important to the residents of the City of Lake Forest than a 
small amount of relatively inaccessible and non-aesthetic open space. I suspect 
that the residents of Condo 2 may prefer looking at grass rather than Library 
parking, but the Library has relied on this commitment for six years. There is no 
alternative space on Library property. 

Indeed, why not be bold and urge the Plan Commission to turn the developer's 
open space into even more parking than originally promised: the condo's can use 
it too (see sketch below). It's the eleventh hour, yes, but for six long years all 
parties have needed to work together on a win-win solution. You could make the 
difference between a good solution and a poor one.

In addition, a public pathway connecting Westminster Road to the Library has 
been a long-awaited amenity, along with replacement of the fencing and 
landscaping shared by the two properties. Your effort is needed to secure these 
vital amenities as well.

Thank you--be strong and speak up in your own defense, Library Board, our 
future rests in your hands. I hope your meeting tomorrow night is productive and 
responsible. Sincerely, Rommy Lopat, 410 E Woodland, Lake Forest
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-- 
Rommy Lopat
Phone: 847-922-0437
Facsimile: 847-295-1986
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